
Dear praying churches and families,      October Letter 

The Lord is good, all the time!  A lot has happened in the last few months.  First, the Lord really convicted me of 

how many prayer letters I was sending out each year.  I would like to ask all of you to forgive me for not being 

prompt with prayer letters in the past.  The schedule I now follow is one letter every….January, April, July and 

October.  Please, feel free to contact me if this is not enough.   

July – Our Family Bible School with Bro. and Mrs. Bobby Brown was great!  We had 42 on the last night and sev-

eral accepted Christ as their Savior through the course of the week.  My bus route is still non-existent.  One of the 
teenage girls that rode with me moved and the other has been busy and just hasn’t started back up.  Please pray that 

as I go out on bus visitation that the families will start to trust me and allow their kids to ride.   

August – Early in the month of August I was involved in a car wreck.  While sitting on the side of the road, out of 

the line of traffic, a German teen hit me, at full speed. The Lord protected me, suffering only a mild case of whip-

lash.  My car wasn’t so fortunate.  The car was totaled and the teen’s insurance and my own paid off the bulk of the 

payment.  I still owed about $2,400.  Thankfully, I had bought an extra insurance from the bank which financed the 

car.  To make a long story short….after the bank finishes paying off the car, they will then give me $1000 toward 

my next car.  Praise the Lord!  I am also very thankful to my brother-in-law.  I don’t know what I would have done 

without his help through the process of working with the German authorities and insurances. 

We have a huge praise for the month of August…my brother Timothy Kendrick returned home safely after another 

deployment in Iraq.   
September – I was able to go home to Alabama for a short visit in September.  My brother returned from Iraq, and 

my sister’s family, the Klaus’, were home for the first time after 5 years as missionaries in Germany.  This was the 

first time in a little over 5 years that my entire family was able to get together.  We had a great time and made 

many memories together.   

October – Our first Sunday in the new building was great!  The landlord didn’t finish the entire building, but he did 

finish the auditorium and the fellowship hall.  It’s a great building.  The Sunday School wing and the Pastor’s 

apartments won’t be done for a few more months,l so we have combined the children’s Sunday School classes and 

the Children’s Church and now we all share the fellowship hall with the nursery.  It’s been a challenge but, the 

teachers and children have been great.  

Prayer Requests – Please continue to pray for my mother (Primary Biliary Cirrhosis of the Liver), my brother Tim 

(U.S. Marine, degenerative eye disease), the completion of the new building, the Patch the Pirate Club’s Christmas 

Play “Harold the King”, and the health and well-being of our pastor, Pastor John Radank.   
Thank you for the prayers and continued support.  Thank you for your kindness and patience with the lack of 

prayer letters.   
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